
Good morning, Sen. Lyons, 

  

I wanted to reach back out on your request that the Agency examine the feasibility 

of adding the reporting requirement contained in S.99 to H.13. We have done some 

preliminary investigation on the ask to examine eligibility cliffs throughout the 

Agency, and AHS has determined that this report would be a significant 

administration lift for multiple departments. It is our position that the reporting 

requirement contained in S.99 would present a considerable burden for AHS, and 

we would question the value of the reporting requirement in relation to the 

increased staff burden. 

   

Thank you for the opportunity to weigh in on this reporting question. 

  

Best, 

Alex 

  

Alex McCracken (he/him) | Director of Communications and Legislative 
Affairs 

Department of Vermont Health Access 

(802) 798-9721 -- alex.mccracken@vermont.gov 

  

 
 


